MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR MEETING
FEBRUARY 9, 2015
                                                                     7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn.

Roll call was taken. Those present were; Dwain Pelzer, Kate Phelps, Brian Jaschen and Fred Moreau
Absent: Doug Shere
Visitors: 7
Also present: City Clerk, Shari Mueller
Phelps motioned to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda b) Approval of the public hearing and regular meeting minutes of January 12, 2015 and the Revised Mayor Report of January 12, 2015 with the correction under the Mayor Report stating “if it does not does not do that….” to “if it does not support bringing back the school or if the person is not for that….” c) Approval of the expenditures. Moreau seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried. 
COMMUNITY PRESENTERS:
Ms. Lynn Dittmer with Metropolitan Area Planning Agency (MAPA) was present to provide updates in regards to the Heartland 2050 Vision.  This project promotes six (6) goals to improve quality of life for the region’s people, places and resources: Economic Development, Education, Health and Safety, Housing and Development, Infrastructure and Natural Resources. 

Phelps motioned to approve the City of Malvern to contribute $200 in FY2016 to help support the activities for the Heartland 2050 Initiative.  Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Phelps motioned to approve The Heartland Regional Compact agreement. Jaschen seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
People Service, Howard Peterson – The annual water use report is done and has been sent to the State.  This report allows them to regulate the amount of water we can pump out of the aquifer.
The quarterly raw samples were taken this month and tested at PeopleService’s Clarinda facility.  All results were in normal range. 
Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose – The Street Department took down the holiday decorations along with patching pot holes, cleaning up the compost pile, snow removal and clean up from the storm. 
They have also installed a new furnace at the City shop along with equipment repairs and equipment maintenance.

Chipper Blackman, 208 E. 5th Street was present to discuss the alley issues behind his house.  It was discussed to have it asphalted this spring in coordination with the street project. The alley will be further assessed at that time.
NEW BUSINESS:
Pelzer motioned to approve Ben Franks and The Garage’s liquor license to add hard liquor to the current license. Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Jaschen motioned to approve the liquor license for Pheasants Forever to be held on Saturday, February 28, 2015 pending dram shop insurance is in place. Phelps seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Pelzer motioned to accept Carol Hall’s resignation as a Library Board of Trustee effective January 9, 2015. Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Jaschen motioned to set the FY2016 Budget Workshop for Monday, February 23, 2015 at 6pm.                    Phelps seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Pelzer motioned to approve Resolution 2015-01 to add a new address to an existing street for Rich and Diane Maaske, 1302 Prospect Avenue. Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS: 

Pelzer motioned to approve the Malvern Housing Study to be done by JEO Consulting Group and the cost to be paid for by Malvern Trust & Savings Bank.  Jaschen seconded.  Moreau aye.  Phelps abstained. Motion carried.

MAYOR REPORT:  
Mayor Blackburn discussed the asphalt bid that was approved for Henningsen Construction to be reviewed due to the cost of oil has reduced considerably.  

PROJECT UPDATE:

Council member Kate Phelps and Project Manager for the grant updated the Council in regards to the CDBG Downtown Main Street Façade Project.  The 401 Main Street building has been on hold since December 10, 2014 due to the asbestos abatement issues. There is a plan that has been presented to the IDNR to correct this problem that is still pending approval in order to move forward with this part of the project.  

The rest of the project is moving forward and is still on track to be completed by the April 1st deadline. 
The City Clerk discussed the progress in regards to the CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project.  A CDBG Housing Committee meeting was held on January 28, 2015.  Contractors for three (3) properties were approved. There are two (2) properties that are in the process of being worked on now and a total of nine (9) properties that are in progress in some facet.  There is still a need for one (1) more property to meet the required ten (10) properties needed for the CDBG Housing Program.  There may also be additional funding available for to add a couple more properties. The press release was published on Thursday, February 5th and scheduled to be published again on Thursday, February 12th in the Malvern Leader.  Flyers are available at City Hall along with applications.  All applications are to be submitted to Southwest Iowa Planning Council (SWIPCO).  
NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES: SUMMARY OF NUSIANCE ISSUES FROM 

January 13, 2015 – February 9, 2015:
District #1 – Doug Shere – Nothing to report.
District #2 – Fred Moreau – Nothing to report.
District #3 – Kate Phelps – Nothing to report.
District #4 – Dwain Pelzer – Nothing to report.
District #5 – Brian Jaschen – Nothing to report.

Phelps motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:56p.m.
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn



   City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
